## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



# PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T 6E S8

GEOFF PANTER - PRESIDENT, LORNE KROETCH - VICE-PRESIDENT FRANK FY - SECRETARY-TREASURER

The Edmonton Coin Club has had a problem during the past few years of declining membership and activities. It would be easy to search out the problems and lay blame but this is not the intent of your new executive. We need to look forward not backwards. During the next few months we will attempt to give the club a new look.

A meeting place has been established at the Prince Rupert School until next summer. The viability of this area as a meeting place will have to be assessed in regards to accessability for our younger members who do not have their own transportation. In this regard the executive will attempt to make rides available to these members.

Our meeting must become attractive to hold new members and to encourage attendance. Areas that can be explored are an attractive auction of well graded material, an organized bourse, an educational segment dealing with numismatic topics of general interest and a display of materials relative to the educational topic. We of course should not forget the interrelationship of the members as this should be the primary aim of the club. Ten meetings a year of two and a half hours are little enough time to allow the interrelationship between members that should exist in a city of this size.

A club of 200 members should be feasable with 100 of these active. A solicitation of past members by the writer as to why membership was dropped produced a variety of reasons. Your executive will be asked to look at these problems and attempt to eliminate them.

We wish to solicit your help in the revitalization of the club by attending the meetings and encouraging fellow numismatic collectors of all interests and levels to join the club.

#### EXECUTIVE MEETING

Your Executive met in December to discuss ways and means of revitalizing your club. A review was made of all past and proposed future activities. A new format for our regular monthly meetings was designed. For the time being no monthly business meeting will be held as this appears to have been one of the unpopular parts of our meetings. Improvements to the Bourse, Auction and Educational features are the initial step to improving the meetings. The Spring Coin Show will not be attempted this year and all our efforts will go into a Fall Show and the Coin Week. Efforts will be made to encourage coin displays by members.

### NUMISMATIC EVENTS

Attached is a copy of a letter announcing talks and displays of "Greek & Roman Coins" to be held in Vancouver.

#### NEXT MEETING

JANUARY 13TH 1981, 7:00 P.M.

7:00 TO 8:00 BOURSE

8:00 TO 8:20 TALK ON GEORGE V CANADIAN DOLLARS-VARIETIES AND GRADING TIPS

8:20 TO 8:35 COFFEE BREAK

8:35 TO 9:00 AUCTION

9:00 TO 9:30 BOURSE

MATERIAL FOR THE AUCTION SHOULD BE CORRECTLY GRADED AND IF A RESERVE IS ESTABLISHED IT SHOULD REFLECT NOT MORE THAT 75% of TREND.

#### WANTED

Canadian 5 Cent Silver 1875 H Small or Large "H" in XF M. Van Ryckeghem Box 8, Dinsmore, Sask.

### TERMINOLOGY

One of the major problems the writer has encountered in the coin collecting world has been the lack of knowledge of the average collector of coin condition. Terms used are confusing and vary from country to country. One has to be confused at the terms, Uncirculated (Unc): about uncirculated (A.U.): B.U.: choice B.U.: B.U. Gem. These terms all apply to the same coins from the same press. Over the next few months I will attempt to discuss these various terms.

MEETINGS-

ice rupert school 115st-113 ave 7.00 P.m.

To the members, Edmonton Coin Club;

The Museum of Anthropology, 6393 N.W. Marine Drive, Vancouver, B.C., will present a display between January 20 and March 15, 1981, of interest to numismatists and anyone interested in life in the ancient world.

"IMAGES OF IMPERIAL POWER" is a display of sculpture, coins, seals, keys, etc. from the Roman and Byzantine Courts.

Of particular interest to numismatists will be several marble busts of Roman Emperors and their families, accompanied by coins of these personages. Other coins will illustrate artistic development over an 800-year period of the Roman and Byzantine Empires. Some of these coins will be accompanied by their enlarged photographs.

This display is made possible by a co-operative effort by the Department of Classics of the University of British Columbia, the Royal Ontario Museum, the Menil Foundation, Houston, Texas, the Seattle Art Museum and a group of students of ancient numismatics in this area.

In addition, beginning on Thursday, January 8, 1981, the University of British Columbia will present a series of lectures entitled "AN INTRODUCTION TO GREEK COINS". This series of lectures will run to the first week of April each Thursday afternoon between 2:30 and 5:00 p.m.

The professor will be Colin M. Kraay, Past-president of The Royal Numismatic Society and, since 1975, Keeper of the Coins at the Ashmolean Museum, Oxford. Dr. Kraay is a world-recognized authority in his field and is author of several standard reference works on Roman and Greek numismatics.

Although these lectures are for students at the University, it is expected at this time that there will be a limited number of openings at this course for the general public. Information may be obtained by calling the U.B.C. Department of Classics at (604) 228 - 2889.

While Dr. Kraay is in this area he is prepared to give talks to some of the coin clubs and other organizations. The titles of the talks he has prepared for this purpose are "A 16th CENTURY COLLECTION OF ROMAN COINS" and "COLLECTING ROMAN COINS IN ENGLAND IN THE 18th CENTURY".

Program Chairmen of groups wishing to hear one of these lectures may write the undersigned at P.O. Box 24771, Vancouver, B.C. V5T 4E9, who will pass on the requests to Dr. Kraay.

G.J. Dickie,
B.C. Director,
Canadian Numismatic Association.

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



# PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T 6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER - PRESIDENT, LORNE KROETCH -VICE-PRESIDENT FRANK FY - SECRETARY-TREASURER

Well we have the first regular monthly club meeting under our belts and it appears we have improved things. There was an encouraging turnout of old and new members who appeared interested in the happenings. An excellent illustrated talk by Howard Gilbey on George V dollars had to be a highlight. We are going to have to work hard to maintain this standard in the future. The bourse and auction went well and should improve with experience. Consideration will be given to the introduction of a "bid board" feature. Perhaps the most rewarding feature of the evening was the socializing and interrelationship of the members. The coffee and goodies disposed by Audry Peat had a good relaxing effect. But that is history. Lets look ahead and see what we can do in the future.

National Coin Week is the next challenge. Here is where we get an opportunity to demonstrate numismatics to the public. The aim should be to help the public especially as most people have an interest in money (not necessarily as a collectable item) with a few coins collected in a pot. Lets all get together in meeting and helping potential collectors as both our members and the public will benifit.

### EXECUTIVE MEETING

The monthly meeting was held on 20th January. Lots of discussion on the complete spectrum of Club activities. Our main efforts are to improving the Monthly Meeting. It was agreed that the last meeting was an improvement and the same format should be retained with some adjustments. The next activity to be reorganized is National Coin Week which falls in April. A Fall Club Coin Show was discussed and will be actively persued during the next months. The Treasurer reports a good financial position. Paid up membership is low but should improve with the better quality club activities.

#### FRED CRIGHTON:

Fred who was a founding and life member of the club passed away recently. He will be missed.

#### NEXT MEETING

FEBRUARY 10TH 1981, 7:00 P.M.

7:00 TO 8:00 BOURSE

8:00 TO 8:15 COFFEE BREAK

8:15 TO 8:35 TALK ON EDWARD VII SILVER FIVE CENTS:

> HISTORY VARIETIES-GRADING TIPS

8:35 TO 9:10 AUCTION

9:00 To 9:30 BOURSE

AUTION MATERIAL TO BE CORRECTLY GRADED, COLLECTABLE, HAVE A REAL-ISTIC RESERVE AND HAVE A MINIMUM VALUE OF \$2.00.

### WANTED:

Collectable British Coins. 434-5832

#### TERMINOLOGY

Proof usually is a speciman striking of coinage for presentation, souvenier, exhibition or numismatic purposes. The term "proof" refers to a method of manufacture and not the condition of the coin. They are usually made from specially prepared planchets and dies and double struck on slow moving presses. Brilliant mirror like fields and sharp high relief are distinguishing traits. Frosted Proofs, Matte, and Prooflike will be delt with later.

Numismatist and Numismatics are words that apply to our hobby and while being difficult to pronounce initially are the correct term to apply. The word is derived from the Latin word nomismat or nomisma for coin. Numismatics are described as "the study or colletion of coins, tokens and paper money and sometimes related objects (as medals). Our Club could be interpreted as being misnamed as we do encourage the study of other than coins.

MEETINGS - Prince rupert school 115st - 113 ave 7.00 P.m.



### **EDMONTON COIN CLUB**

P.O. BOX 4111 EDMONTON, ALBERTA T6E 4S8



6 February 1981

Alberta Junior Numismatic Association Box 7003, Stn. E Calgary, Alberta T3C 3L8

Dear Mr. President:

The Edmonton Coin Club has elected a new executive who are at the present reorganizing and revitalizing the club and its meetings. One of its objectives is "numismatic education" especially with the young or beginner collector. As we feel that this must be one of your associations objectives we would like to suggest that we do not duplicate our efforts. As we have entered into a program of educational features at our monthly club meetings we would at this time like to extend an invitation to any of your Edmonton area members to attend our meetings on a trial basis. These meetings are held each month (excepting July & August) at 7:00 p.m. on the second Tuesday at the Prince Rupert School, 115 St.& 113 Ave. If they would identify themselves to either myself or the club secretary we would certainly make them welcome.

We would certainly like to wish your association all success both now and in the future in our mutual hobby.

Yours Sincerely

B. W.

Geoffrey W. Panter

President

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



# PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER - PRESIDENT, LORNE KROETCH - VICE-PRESIDENT FRANK FY - SECRETAFY-TREASURER

Meeting number two under the new executive following the new format went well. A cold night reduced attendance but the bourse and auction was well attended. Geoff Panter gave a talk on Edward VII five cent silvers which appeared to be well received. To encourage further bourse activity we are suspending bourse fees for the next two meetings. This is of course restricted to paid up members. We also wish to upgrade the auction so bring out better quality items. The terms are 10% of sold price up to a maximum of \$2.00 per lot. Grade your material correctly, let them be of a minimum \$2.00 lot value and if you desire a reserve establish 70% of trend as being a realistic value.

Planning is going ahead for a display for National Coin Week in one of the Shopping Malls. We will require assistance and would welcome coin displays and volunteer table assistance.

#### EXECUTIVE MEETING

The monthly meeting was held on the 17th February. Mainly talk centered on plans for the April "National Coin Week". Three of the Clubs displays held at the Edmonton Library will be recovered, refurbished and be the centre of our display. We will establish a list to be sent out with our next newsletter of better quality coins etc. (value over \$20.00 per lot) that will be available for auction at the April meeting. If you wish to consign contact Frank Fy. Attempts will be made to establish a bid board at the March meeting.

#### DUES

Dues are essencial to our continued operation. This will be the last copy of this newsletter you will receive if you are not a paid up member. For out of town readers we would appreciate a \$2.50 fee to keep you on our circulation list.

	,	Y	ĺ
	NEXT MEETING	G	
	March 10th 1981	7:00 P.M.	
	7:00 TO 8:00	BOURSE	
	8:00 TO 8:15	COFFEE BREAK	
And other Designation of the State of the St	8:15 TO 8:35	TALK ON 1959 CANADIAN LARGE CENTS, VARIETIES & GRADING.	
	9:35 TO 9:10	AUCTION	
	9:00 TO 9:30	BOURSE	
			ĺ

### TERMINOLOGY

Extra Fine (E F or X F) is a discription of the condition of a coin. A coin that has seen minimal circulation falls into this catagory. Light overall wear on the high points, excellent overall sharpness and some mint lustre are the condition controllers. We must accept that wear characteristics vary with the metal used. Obviously minimum circulation of gold or 800 silver coins will produce on EF condition, but nickel or steel coins will resist wear to the EF state for a longer period. An EF in silver usually retains a more attractive image that the same in nickel.





CAR YOU

IDENTIFY

THESE



MEETINGS - Prince rupert school 115st - 113 ave 7.00 P.m.

### NEWSIETER

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



### PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER - PRESIDENT, LORNE KROETCH - VICE-PRESIDENT FRANK FY - SECRETARY - TREASURER

Meeting number three of this term went well. Frank Fy gave an interesting talk on 1859 Canadian large cents and explained the how's, why's and wherefores of the four varieties. Frank supplied a set of these coins which were placed on display. An active bourse and auction made up the rest of the evening.

Coin Week - Plans are now complete for our participation in "Canada Coin Week". We will have a display and information booth at Meadowlark Mall in west Edmonton. The display will be open all day on Saturday the 11th April. We will feature the three club displays from the Centenial Library complimented with displays on the various aspects of collecting. Invite your friends and stop by the booth where we will attempt to help with information on collecting.

#### Executive Meeting

Final plans were made for Coin Week. The Annual Coin Show which could be scheduled for the Fall was discussed. The accent would be on our presenting a show that was educational with a bourse being complimentary. It was proposed that instead of a formal meeting in June that we hold a picnic for members and family's and that we look into a tour of the Mint at Fort Saskatchewan. Let us know of your opinions on this.

### Coin Grading

We have been dealing with the different levels of grading terminology in the last few news-letters and have arrived at the Very Fine grade At this time we should stop and consider how closely recommended grading standards are

NEXT MEETING		
APRIL 14TH 1981	7:00 P.M.	
7:00-8:00	BOURSE	
8:00-8:15	COFFEE BREAK	
8:15-8:35	1967 CONFEDER- ATION COINAGE, VARIETIES.	
8:35-9:10	AUCTION	
9:10-9:30	BOURSE	

followed. This writer has noted that over the past five years grading of coins for sale at various outlets have changed to the detrement of the buyer. Due to the high price differential between grades of the more difficult to obtain coins we see that there is a temptation to upgrade coins. When you come to sell your coins that may have been purchased at too high a grade you will find that the professional buyer will use strict grading standards in establishing his buy price. Often we hear from a collector of the "big deal he made in a purchase at auction" or how "insulting a price he was offered" when he attempted to sell a coin. My advise is to be familiar with correct grading proceedures and inspect all coins before purchase. Trend prices are established on correct grading.

<u>Very Fine (V.F.)</u> Char lton's states "Very Fine" implies clear evidence of circulation with clarity of detail. The high spots are worn, but not enough to obscure the detail. Other details are generally sharp and traces of mint lustre sometimes lingers in sheltered places. This still is an attractive collectable grade of coin that looks good in a collection. Modern nickel coinage is an exception to this rule. The writer recommends an investment of five dollars in the "Charlton Grading Guide", *Ir* will be rewarding.

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



# PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER, PRESIDENT: LORNE KROETCH, VICE-PRESIDENT

FRANK FY, SECRETARY TREASURER

Meeting number four held on the 14th, April, 1981 was well attended. An interesting talk on the Centennial Coinage was given by Wray Elton. Both the bourse and auction were active.

COIN WEEK: A booth and display was set up at the Meadowlark Shopping Mall on Saturday, 11th, April, 1981. We estimate that upto 1,000 people stopped and looked at the display.

A high level of interest in the hobby was shown.
MEETINGS: As will be noted, both of the next

MEETINGS: As will be noted, both of the next two meetings are announced in this newsletter. With the advent of the warmer weather other activities preclude the writing of newsletters. The June meeting will of course be a windup meeting for the year. The educational program will be replaced by a "White Elephant Sale" for the club's benefit. Funds will be used to support club related activities. We would prefer donations for this sale to be numismatically related but we will accept anything. Look through those coin boxes and your basements and bring along the "White Elephants" to our sale. Bring your money and your freinds to the sale and lets make it a social evening.

EXECUTIVE MEETING: The executive have proposed a picnic for this summer. If possible a tour of the "Mint" at Fort Saskatchewan will be arranged and a follow-up picnic for the families would be held in Rundle Park. If you are interested, contact the secretary. It was proposed that we approach Albert Kaiser to investigate the possibilities of as putting on an "Edmonton Coin Club" show in conjunction with his dealer bourse in the Fall. We will keep you informed

	NEXT	MEETING
MAY 12TH,	1981	7:00 P.M.
7:00-8:00		BOURSE
8:00-8:15		COFFEE BREAK
8:15-8:35		1954 PAPER MONEY
8:35-9:10		AUCTION
9:10-9:30		BOURSE

JUNE MEETING				
JUNE 9TH,	1981	7:00 P.M.		
7:00-8:00		BOURSE		
8:00-8:15		COFFEE BREAK		
8:15-9:00		WHITE ELEPHANT SALE - AUCTION		
9:00-9:30		BOURSE		

HAVE A NICE SUMMER

#### EDMONTON COIN CLUB

We will have our first meeting of the new season on the 8th of September 1981 at

VICTORIA COMPOSITE HIGH SCHOOL EAST CAFETERIA 10210 - 108 Ave.

The meeting will start at 7:00 pm with a bourse, a topical talk on coins and an auction.

We have been allocated Victoria High School as a permanent meeting place and as it is reasonably central and serviced by buses it should prove a good home for our club.

Geoff Panter President

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



# PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T 6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER, PRESIDENT: LORNE KROETCH, VICE-PRESIDENT FRANK FY, SECRETARY TREASURER

Welcome back from what has been a nice Summer in this part of the country. Now the nights are getting shorter, it is time to get back to our hobby. This year you will note we have a change of meeting place and we hope that in the future we can obtain a permanent home.

OPEN HOUSE: We will be holding an open house on regular meeting place and would like to extend an invitation to all collectors large or small, amateur or professional to attend. While we certainly would like to encourage you to become members, we wish this to remain a voluntary gesture. We are a confidential organization whose membership lists are never published outside of the Secretary's control. This is done for obvious protective reasons. Bring a friend and attend this open house and meet other members of the coin collecting fraternity.

EXECUTIVE MEETING: We are required to elect a new executive at our Annual Meeting in December and have appointed a nominating committee of JOE BARDY & JOHN FY. They, I am sure would welcome volunteers and or suggestions as this is the key to our continued growth and success.

SECURITY: As we expand our collections and with the upward trend in the value of coins we all start to face the problem of protecting our collections from theft. Coins, we must realize once removed from identifiable holders lose all identity of ownership. They can be disposed of readily to coin dealers, at Flea Markets or by direct contact to collectors. Most of us have coins in our collection that we have purchased that have at some time in their history been stolen. There of course exists a need for us to protect our collections. I would like to discuss this in our next few News Letters.

ОСТО	DBER MEETING
13TH, OCTOBER,	, 1981 7:00 P.M.
7:00 - 8:00	BOURSE
8:00 - 8:15	COFFEE BREAK
8:15 - 8:35	TOPICAL TALK
8:35 - 9:30	BOURSE

A trend in recent years has been for collectors with substantial collections to retreat into anonymity. They do not belong to numismatic clubs or societies and all purchases and sales they make are through a third party. They do not allow their names on mailing lists and do not subscribe to magazines that are delivered through the mails. They stay reasonably well protected but of course lose the enjoyment of the contact with the collecting fraternity.

east cafeteria N.E. Kingsway entrance

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



### PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER, PRESIDENT: LORNE KROETCH, VICE-PRESIDENT

FRANK FY, SECRETARY TREASURER

OPEN HOUSE: On Tuesday, the 10th, November, 1981 we will hold an "OPEN HOUSE" meeting so as to encourage members of the numismatic community to attend a meeting of our club. This is the time for all club members to attend and help make this a successfull meeting. Our main theme will be to display all aspects of the collecting hobby and will expect that ALL bourse tables will have a display of some aspect of our hobby. Any other members who can put together a display and bring it down and show it are encouraged to do so. Ideas for displays could be - set displays, books on the hobby, tools of the trade and or anything that relates to the hobby. We will have on hand the club's display cases for members wishing to use them.

EXECUTIVE MEETING: A regular monthly meeting was held

at Frank Fy's house on the 20th, October. The main area of concern was planning for the next year - a key part of which is to ensure that a new executive is elected at our December meeting so as to allow good continuity. Joe Bardy & John Fy are still looking for members to stand for the executive. The only qualification for these positions are that the person has an interest in the club and is willing to devote some time to its organization and promotion.

The club will organize a "Show & Bourse" for the Spring of 1982. A committee was struck to organize and promote this show. More on this later.

<u>DIRECTIONS</u>: The coin club meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month - September to June at 7:00 P.M. Our present meeting place is - The Cafeteria at Victoria Composite High School. This is to the right of the North entrance of the school off of 108th Avenue.

NOVE	MBER MEETING
OP	EN HOUSE
10 Nov/81	7:00 PM
7:00-8:00	BOURSE & DISPLAY
8:00-8:15	COFFEE BREAK
8:15-8:30	TOPICAL TALK
8:30-8:45	AUCTION
8:45-9:30	BOURSE & DISPLAY

SECURITY: As our collections become more valuable we find a requirement to protect them against theft. We have talked of the recluse collector who seeks anonymity as a means of protection. Other collectors who do not wish to be a recluse put themselves in a vulnerable position where as their collections could be stolen. How do they protect their collections? Insurance does not protect the collection, it only reimburses the value of the collection if it is stolen. Insurance companies are reluctant to insure a collection unless there is reasonable security against theft and usually insist on a thorough inventory of the collection being posted with them. Your household insurance may cover a small part of your collection's value. The Canadian Numismatic Association has a form of collection insurance available to its members. If you have a collection of some value and feel that any loss would be covered by insurance, discuss it with your insurance company so as to make sure that you do have the desired coverage.

## EDMONTON COIN CLUB



# PO BOX 4111 EDMONTON ALBERTA T6E4S8

GEOFF PANTER, PRESIDENT: LORNE KROETCH, VICE-PRESIDENT FRANK FY, SECRETARY TREASURER

PRESIDENTS REPORT: As our Annual Meeting is due on the 8th December 1981, I would like to report on the past years activities. The club a year ago had problems in that its financial and administrative affairs were in some dismay. Continuous work by our Secretary Treasurer, Frank Fy, has cleaned up the problems and our affairs appear to be in good order. Frank will present a financial report at our meeting which will show our financial position to be good.

Since loosing one of the Northwestern Utilities facilities for our meetings we have had to change our meeting place twice. The cafeteria at Victoria Composite High School is adequate but it would be desirable to find a reasonably permanent location.

Your executive have been active in the Club's affairs and have attended what have turned out to be productive executive meetings. They should all be thanked for their collective efforts on your behalf.

The format for club meetings was changed so as to eliminate the monthly business meeting portion. Your President felt that the executive was elected to run the day to day affairs of the club, therefore, their would be little purpose in monthly business meetings. The format of bourse, educational talk and auction was developed and seems to have been well received. Bourse fees were dropped during the year to encourage participants. Educational talks were developed, proved interesting but require additional work. The coin auction is lively, is limited to low value items and could use further development. Coffee and cookies supplied by the "Peats" has been at an excellent standard.

Activities away from the club meetings were confirmed to "Coin Week" and a display at Albert Kaiser "Coin & Stamp Show". A display in one of the malls during "Coin Week" attracted good attention and all participants are to be congratulated on their efforts. I have heard good reports on the display at the "Coin and Stamp Show". Our "Open House" in November again showed a lot of effort especially in the displays. Attendance was disappointing and was effected by people again going to the wrong location. The club has decided to organize and promote a "Coin Show & Bourse" for the Spring of 1982. While a bourse is needed to attract participants we should promote the display and educational aspects of numismatics.

I would like to thank the Executive and Members for their support during the past year and hope they will continue this same support to the new executive. Limited time and other activities preclude my further involvement with the executive, except in the role of Past-President, but the club will receive my continual support.

SECURITY: Retaining our collections at home involves the risk of theft or loss by fire. We must retain some at home so we can enjoy working on and studying our collections. The use of a safety deposit box at a bank for the more valuable coins is desirable but we are usually limited by the size of the box. A safe or a lock-up in the house will deter theft but will not stop a determined crook. Dogs, burglar alarms etc., also have a detering effect. Protect as best you can your more interesting and valuable coins as some are almost irreplaceable.

	DECEMBER MEETING				
	8 Dec/81 7:00 p.m.				
	7:00 - 8:00 Bourse				
-	8:00 - 8:15 Coffee Break				
-	8:15 - 8:45 Annual Meeting				
	8:45 - 9:00 Auction				
	9:00 - 9:30 Bourse				

SPECIAL XMAS RAFFLE 8TH DECEMBER

Interim Financial Statement of the Edmonton Coin (	Club for Ja	n I,I98I to	Nov 2	25/81		
Income						
Auction Commission and Club Donations	\$ 206.00					
Memberships	184.00					
Coffee Money	46.70					
Bourse Fees (Only for Jan, and Feb)	12.00					
Sale of Wooden Nickels	4.50					
Sale of Tickets For Kamloops	5.00					
Interest on Savings Account	78.II	\$ 536.31				
Expenses						
Stamps for Newsletters and for Secretary	\$ 136.00					
Envelopes for Newsletter and a Rubber Stamp	47.30					
Cost of Advertisings Monthly Meetings	64.81					
Editor's Expenses	II.77					
Coffee Supplies	34.77					
Auction Cards	70.85					
*Rent for Club Meeting (Sept 1980)	25.00					
Post Office Box Rental	10.00					
*Return of CNA Supplies from 1979 Convention	20.40					
*Trophies for I980 Coin Club Show	21.15					
Posters for November Open House	65.40		D#S			
Cased Silver Dollars for Past Presidents	46.00					
Bank Service Charge	I.50					
Sale of Tickets for Kamloops Coin Club	5.00	\$ 559.95				
,3		7 333.33				
Assets Savings Account Jan I,1981	\$ 362.94			la.		
Chequing Account Jan I, 1981	<u>II70.55</u> <u>I533.49</u>					
Income ( See Above)	\$ 536.31	\$2069.80		(6)		

Assets	Savings Account Jan I, 1981	\$ 362.9	4
	Chequing Account Jan I, 1981	<u>II70.5</u> I533.4	
Income ( S	See Above)	\$ 536.3	\$2069.80
Expenses	See Above)	559.9	5 \$1509.85
Assets No	ovember 25, I98I		
Sat	ings Account	\$ 941.0	5
Che	equing Account	568.8	\$ <u>1509.85</u>



### **EDMONTON COIN CLUB**

P.O. BOX 4111 EDMONTON, ALBERTA T6E 4S8



January I2, 1982

### To whom it may concern:

This is to inform you that a president has not been yet elected for the Edmonton Coin Club. At the December general meeting a general executive was elected. From this group the specific officers were to be elected. No one in this group was able or else willing to take this office.

January's general meeting was to have been cancelled but due to holidays etc. the newsletter was not sent out and therefore we are having this meeting. At this meeting we will have the usual bourse, auction, and we will also have a short talk by Frank J Fy on some ways of acquiring coins.

At the February meeting that will be chaired by Lorne Kroetch we will again try to elect a President. If we can not elect a President the club will have to disband. THINK ABOUT THIS. This I think would be a great tragedy, for there are many past and present members who worked very hard to try make the club work. The future of the club is in your hands, what are you going to do about it? Get involved, don't just come along for the ride for if we can all work together we can make this club strong and healthy.

Frank J Fy

Secretary/Treasurer

1980/1981